
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

next week  

Monday 5 th  November   

Choir Performance ï Probus Club 

    9:00am rehearsal 

   10:00am depart 

   11:00am Performance 

STEM Club/Home Work Club  

Tuesday 6 th  November  

PUBLIC HOLIDAY ï Melb. Cup 

Wednesday 7 th  November  

Thursday 8 th  November  

Prep 2019 Orientation 9-3:15pm 

School Bank Day 

Friday 9 th  November  

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

NO Instrumental Music  

Friendship Pods 

Assembly 

coming up  

Monday 12 th  November  

Gr 6 Corringle Camp begins 

Monday 19 th  November  

Mobile School Dentist visit 

reminders  

Tomorrow (Thursday 1 st ) 

Prep ï 2 Swimming (last day) 

This Friday 2 nd   

Gr 5/6 Sailing 

            (weather permitting) 

 

    October  31    2018  
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Special Requests for placement of students in 2019Χ.     Each year parents are able to put in writing an individual request for 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ нлм9. Parents have until Friday 2nd November to complete their request and hand it into the 

office. We will not be able to accommodate late requests as the process takes us quite some time. Please do not make verbal 

requests, as it is too easy for them to be forgotten or overlooked. All requests should be sealed in an envelope, addressed to 

me and handed into the office directly. I will contact any parents directly if I need to clarify any issues that arise from student 

placements. Parents should only consider making a written request if they have serious educational, social and emotional 

concerns over their placement of their child in a particular grade. As the process takes over a month to finalise, once a 

student is placed in a particular grade, and it is announced to the community in the second last week of Term 4 they cannot 

be moved to a different class. Whilst we will make every effort to take into consideration any written requests, due to the 

complexity of the process not all requests will be possible to achieve. 

2019 DǊŀŘŜ {ǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜΧΦΦ     Currently we are in the process of confirming our staffing and our grade structure for 2019. 

However I can confirm we will have approximately 210 students next year, this is an increase from this year. Based on these 

numbers our class structure will be: 

          Prep                                                                           Prep 

          1/2                                                                             1/2                                                                              1/2 

          3/4                                                                             3/4  

          5/6                                                                             5/6                                                                              5/6 

Currently we are just in the final stages of recruiting staff for 2019. Teacher placements will be announced during transition 

week from Tuesday 11th December to Friday 14th December. During this week all students will spend two hours from 11:30 ς 

1:30 in their new class with their new teacher as part of our extended formal transition program. During this week the grade 6 

students will also be attending LESC will spend the 4 days attending the Secondary College as part of their transition. 

Student !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎΧΦΦ   This year all classes are aiming for a 90% attendance rate. Every child, every day is a conversation we 

are having constantly with our students to show how students learning is affected by taking days away from school 

throughout the year. Over the last 3 weeks our Prep to Grade 2 classes have been able to maintain a 90% attendance rate 

however our Grade 3 to Grade 6 classes have just slipped below our bench mark achieving 88% to 89% for 3 weeks. It is 

important to ensure our students are attending every day. There are still over 7 weeks of school to go and teachers are 

ensuring our curriculum programs run right to the final day. Teachers are also carrying out vital assessments on each 

ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘeacher to make sure the 

learning begins from day 1 next year. 

Have a great week,                Simon Prior 



 

 

Pupils of the Week - congratulations 

Fay Whitford for working hard at her writing by remembering to re-read to make sure her story makes sense. 
Laura Twigg for being a kind and considerate classmate. 
Jayden Hayes for a fantastic effort with his reading. 
Oliver Jenkins for an amazing result in reading!  What a huge jump!  So proud of you! 
Phoenix Bell for being such a great member of 1/2C.  You always have a positive attitude and are ready to 
learn.  Keep it up! 
Levi Tyter ï Welcome to our grade.  You have settled in beautifully. 
Jaiche Scott for always trying his very best.  You are a legend. 
Bridget Stanisich for working very well to figure out tricky problems in Maths and to ensure she checks her 
answer. 
Hannah Stephenson for always trying her best in class and having more confidence in her responses ï 
especially in Maths! 
Tom Stanisich for always working hard in Maths, and having a positive attitude.  Keep it up. 
 
Sports Award ï Harley Kavanagh for being a good sport and helpful friend during Phys. Ed. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

LAST WEEK  
 

 Monday 22/10          84.8% 

Tuesday 23/10           86.3% 

Wednesday 24/10     89.7% 

Thursday 25/10          84.3% 

Friday 26/10                84.4% 

Mobile School Dentist will be visiting our school beginning Monday 19th November.  If you would like your child 

to have their teeth checked during this visit please complete the form sent home with them today and return it 

to school as soon as possible. 

 

Health Message for Parents and Students 
Please be aware we have a student who is absent from school at 

the moment due to Chicken Pox.  Many infections are known to 

occur during late Winter and Spring.  Keep in mind that the first 

symptoms for Chicken Pox which may show are the child feels 

unwell, develops itchy red lumps which then turn into blisters.  The 

tops then come off, a scab forms and heals.  Children are excluded 

from school until the blisters have dried. 

 



 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please keep in mind that we have some students who have a severe allergy to nuts and nut products.  We ask you to 

keep this in mind when sending food to school,  to remind your child/children  not to share food with others and to 

wash their hands before and after eating. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Scholarships for 2019 for students in years 4 ð 6 
Each year the Department of Education and Training administers scholarship awards for Victorian students in Years 4 to Year 
6, provided through trusts, for students who are studying in Victoria.  Applications close on 1 February 2019.  
John and Maud Askew Scholarship ς students currently completing Year 4, 5 or 6 who are involved in school and community 
activities and whose families demonstrate financial need can apply for this scholarship. 
Frank Carey Memorial Scholarship ς students currently completing Year 6 who are involved in school and community 
activities and have a parent who is a financial member of the Rail, Tram and Bus Union, Locomotive Division may apply for 
this. 
Graham Davidson Scholarship ς students who are currently completing Year 6 who are involved in school and community 
activities and have a parent who is a member of the Victorian Police Force, a retired member or a police widow are eligible to 
apply for this. 
Applications for these scholarships must be completed online via the Department of Education and Training website.  
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/student-scholarships.aspx#link39 
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